OSURA Board Meeting minutes
   April 5, 2013   
Present:  Sue Borden, David Chilcote, Carroll DeKock, Kelly DiCristina, Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger, (presiding), Cheryl Lyons, Tom McClintock, Gerry Olson (recorder), Helen Polensek, Gordon Reistad, Mary Ann Roberts, Tom Savage, Terri Tower, Tony Van Vliet    
Absent:  Roy Arnold 
Approval of March 1 meeting Minutes, -- Tom McClintock moved we accept the minutes as distributed. Tom savage seconded the motion and it carried.




Treasurer’s Report – Carroll DeKock reported that about half of our state funds have been expended to date. Funds in this account can be assigned to University Events, as they are our main support group.  The balance in our Scholarship Endowment is $26,475. We can use 4% of the amount in our Endowment Account for scholarships next year. The scholarship contribution fund is also healthy, at $2,598.  
Carroll DeKock noted that there are bills submitted to the foundation in November that still have not been paid.  The length of time it takes to get these handled is frustrating. President Jim Krueger and Carroll DeKock will follow up. Using the appropriate paperwork for reimbursement was also discussed. 

Old Business

OSURA Past Presidents Lunch -- Susan Poole, Terri Tower, and Jim Krueger convened all the past presidents of OSURA for lunch. It was a positive experience, and will become an annual event to be held in March or April.
Committee Reports

Nominations, Election of 2012-2014 Officers -- Terri Tower distributed and presented the Nominees for Board Member terms and Officers for the 2013-14 year, and nominees for new Board Members on behalf of her committee which included Roy Arnold and Tom Savage. Terri moved approval of the Nominations Committee Report and it was seconded by Tom McClintock.   The motion carried. 
Different options of getting a secretary were discussed, as it is difficult to find someone to fill this position.  Any change may require a change in the by-laws.  One idea is to appoint an OSURA member not on the board to take minutes.  Another is to rotate the task among present board members, perhaps quarterly, or seek co-secretaries. Tom McClintock suggested we “reward” the outgoing president with the task. A question is whether the minutes should be short and report action only, or be a fuller record for historical purposes.  
Program – Helen Polensek discussed issues relative to the April 11th tour of NOAA and the Coast guard.  The response has been tremendous, but this puts some pressure on the organizer for arranging logistics.  A total of 55 have signed up for the bus, plus 10 who will drive themselves.  The maximum possible is 65.  Currently there are 2 on the waiting list.  Approximately 53 attended the women’s Basket Ball Gymnastics events.  The final event for the year will be May 9 at the Native American Long House.  This makes a total of 6 programs for the year.  

Membership -- Dave Chilcote, Kelly DiCristina, Shelly Signs, Tom Savage, and Susan Poole visited with Kate Sanders and Julie Schwartz of the OSU Alumni Association.  They discussed ways to collaborate, including advertising and information distribution, especially of OSURA events.  Kate receives the OSURA listserve, so she could forward the advertised event to the alumni list.  The question of OSURA member benefits does arise and needs further discussion.  One thing discussed was involvement in OSU Alumni Homecoming celebrations, generally in November. It was noted that retired OSU faculty who are not alums can also join the Alumni Association.
Communications/Newsletter -- Terri Tower and Mary Ann Roberts are working on the next Newsletter, which will out before the Annual Meeting.  The e-news was recognized as useful for interim contact to members. They plan to include photos from the various events, including the Coast Tour, advertise the annual meeting, and perhaps a review of membership numbers.  Jim Krueger suggested we not advertise that membership numbers have dropped. How we count the household member makes a difference in numbers and also in dues which will affect the budget process for next year. For the Fall Newsletter, legislative issues relative to higher education might be an option, especially the issue of separate boards for the state universities.  Acknowledging contributors, or perhaps an interview with a contributor, would also be most appropriate for fall.  
Member Services – Gordon Reistad noted a response of 41 people at their last meeting.  May 2, 1:30 – 3:00 PM is set for the pre-retirees meeting.  Two other programs are being planned, one on exercise and the other, in fall/winter, on health care insurance programs including Medicare.  Jim asked Gordon to convey the Board’s thanks to the committee for their excellent work.  Gordon noted that the committee is seeking new members.
Scholarship -- Tom Savage distributed Bios for the Scholarship Committee selection of five Scholars for 2013. There were 21 applications received this year, compared to 68 in 2012, but the applications were of higher quality and complied better with the application criteria. Tom Savage moved the committee report be approved.  An amendment to the motion, for students to receive $1,000 each, was made by Terri Tower and seconded by Tom McClintock. It carried.  The original motion also carried. The Finance Committee will determine how this amount will be funded from our various accounts. Tom Savage distributed proposed changes to the Scholarship Announcement for 2014 and discussed them with the board.  Terri moved we accept the document, with minor editorial changes. Tony Van Vliet seconded the motion and it carried.  An eligibility issue was raised for students in a professional program (e.g. PharmD & Vet Medicine) but also meeting the criterion of being an undergraduate student. Jim Krueger asked for further input on this issue, especially from John Block, before making a final decision. Tom Savage recommended that Roy Arnold become the Scholarship Committee Chair when Tom Savage becomes president.  The Board was in agreement. Committee chairs are appointed by the President of OSURA.  
Volunteer/Selection of 2013 awardees – Sue Borden requested 3 more volunteers for the Spring Career Fair, April 23, and she distributed nominees for OSURA Volunteer of the Year.  Sue moved, and Dave Chilcote seconded the motion that Susan Poole and Betty Miner be our 2013 Volunteer of the Year Awardees. The motion carried.
Golf – Carol Kronstad – no report
History – Terri Tower, Mary Ann Roberts, Tom McClintock – no report
Staff report – Kelly DiCristina announced that the new UE staff member has been hired, Megan Deam. Kelly put together a list of OSURA members by department and will distribute a copy to each Board member. In reference to an earlier discussion of ONID account access to retirees, ONID accounts are being transitioned to Google, and this would be a way for retirees to stay connected.  Having access to the internet while on campus was also an issue.  This might be accommodated by a code that would give access.  There would be a minimal cost and could be an OSURA member benefit.  Cheryl Lyons also noted that one can log in as a visitor.
New Business

(1) Annual Meeting/Member Social: May 8; 2:30 – 5:00 PM, with business meeting beginning at 3:00. OSU President Ed Ray with be the speaker with emphasis on Impact 2013. Sources of “entertainment” were discussed, and Sue Borden suggested the Beaver Country Hot Air Band, playing either at the beginning or the end.  The Dean of the Honor’s College was suggested for a short up-date. Also, giving more time to current or inviting past scholarship winners was suggested.  Whatever is done needs to be kept short. The plan for food is similar to last year, with costs being about $700.  Carroll DeKock strongly suggested we pay for the annual meeting food from our Foundation account.  Jim Krueger will check past deliberations on this and bring the issue to the Board in May.
(2) Guest for May 3 meeting – Jim Krueger suggested Jock Mills or Karen Hooker at one of the next meetings.  Tom Savage and Jim will pursue what is possible, with Jock being listed as first for May.
.
(3) Looking ahead; University-wide speaker? –Jim Krueger asked if we want to keep this event going.  David Sarasohn, writer for the Oregonian, was suggested. Having an OSURA-sponsored speaker will be discussed at a later meeting.
Board meetings: Fridays, 10:00 A.M, Cascade Hall:    May 3, June 7



   Wednesday, May 8 @ 2:30 P.M. (Annual Meeting/Member Social)
